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Ilminster Town Council Grounds Report
By Grounds Manager 
Adam Barnett 
January 2020

	Since my last report things have slowed down from the routine work to repairing, replacing and trimming. We have also had delivery of 3 new bench’s that have been built and securely fitted into the playground. We have also had the new notice board delivered and awaiting for a dry spell to put it in place as the ground is to wet to drive it over and for the cement to set properly, we found this out when we were replacing fence posts! The weather has also stopped us from being able to complete some tasks around the area as we need the buggy to aid us to do it. The ground is soggy so we would just churn it up. When we get the chance, we will do bits!!
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	Chris Lee the tree surgeon has been in several times. We have made the tree safe that lost a large limb by the football pitch and trimmed back that side of over hanging branches. We have also made a start with trimming the trees around the rec so that the tractor can fit under when the grass cutting season starts again. Also, we are looking at the survey that was carried out on the trees in the cemetery over the next few visits.

The winter bed in the church yard has been planted in the red, white and blue ready for the VE day celebrations this year and the troughs on Strawberry bank are starting to get nicely established.
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Once we can access the wood again with vehicles, we will start to coppice the hazel and as I said in my last report use this to build the compost area. We have a small heap at the moment, which is rotting down nicely, and we will add to this as time goes on. On this I have approached a couple of the coffee shops in the town and asked them if they would like there used coffee grounds collected so that we can add this to the compost and it is also go0od to spread around on some of the flower beds.

Loxstones Groundcare delivered the new Stiga for us and gave me and Jake a lesson on how to use it. This will aid the team to be able to provide the quality cut that is required around the areas and speed up the process so that we can carry out other necessary jobs.


I have contacted Aquatic Solutions, who I met at the NEC last year, to give a quote on the work that is required on the canal. They requested measurements, depth and where the silt can go once it has been taken out. Their response is below.
 Hi Adam,
 
Thanks for your email, apologies for the slight delay in coming back to you.
 
We can remove silt from the canal using our Truxor amphibious machinery. There are a couple of ways we can then deposit the silt, for now I will work on the basis of using a tracked dumper to deposit it in the agreed locations.
 
To remove approximately 1ft silt depth over the whole of the canal (approx. 186 x 10) using Truxor amphibious machinery would likely be in the region of £17,000-£20,000 + vat
 
This price is proportional to the amount of silt removed, so to remove 2ft all over would be approximately double, to remove 3ft all over would be triple, etc.
 
If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Kind regards,
Tom Stretton
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We have also started to sand down and repaint the metal bench’s around the area and this will carry on throughout the for seeable future to get them all repainted.
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